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Non-Time Critical Removal Action Work Plan, IR Site 10 Shoreline Slag Area 
Negative Declaration/SCH# 2022050139 

Mr. Daniel Cordero  
Senior Hazardous Substance Engineer  
Department of Toxic Substance Control  
5796 Corporate Avenue   
Cypress, CA 90630 
 
Dear Mr. Daniel Cordero:   
 
Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the 
environmental review process for the Negative Declaration (ND) for the Non-Time 
Critical Removal Action Work Plan, IR Site 10 Shoreline Slag Area Plan located near 
State Route 282 (SR-282). The mission of Caltrans is to provide a safe and reliable 
transportation network that serves all people and respects the environment.  The Local 
Development Review (LDR) Program reviews land use projects and plans to ensure 
consistency with our mission and state planning priorities.   
 
Caltrans has the following comments: 
 
Traffic Control Plan/Hauling 
 
Caltrans has discretionary authority with respect to highways under its jurisdiction and 
may, upon application and if good cause appears, issue a special permit to operate 
or move a vehicle or combination of vehicles or special mobile equipment of a size or 
weight of vehicle or load exceeding the maximum limitations specified in the 
California Vehicle Code. The Caltrans Transportation Permits Issuance Branch is 
responsible for the issuance of these special transportation permits for 
oversize/overweight vehicles on the State Highway network.  Additional information is 
provided online at: http://www.dot.ca.gov/trafficops/permits/index.html  
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Transport of Hazardous Waste  
 
The project’s environmental document (ND) discusses the materials to be moved show 
elevated detections of Radium-226 (Ra-226).  The Navy (through Naval Facilities 
Engineering Systems Command Southwest) would be responsible for cleanup, costs, 
and mitigations resulting from any material spillage or radiation related impacts due to 
the transport of these materials on State facilities.   
 
Right-of-Way 
 
• Per Business and Profession Code 8771, perpetuation of survey monuments by a 

licensed land surveyor is required, if they are being destroyed by any construction. 
• Any work performed within Caltrans’ Right-of-Way (R/W) will require discretionary 

review and approval by Caltrans and an encroachment permit will be required for 
any work within the Caltrans’ R/W prior to construction.   

 
Additional information regarding encroachment permits may be obtained by 
contacting the Caltrans Permits Office at (619) 688-6158 or emailing 
D11.Permits@dot.ca.gov or by visiting the website at 
https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep. Early coordination with 
Caltrans is strongly advised for all encroachment permits. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Charlie Lecourtois, LDR 
Coordinator, at (619) 985-4766 or by e-mail sent to Charlie.Lecourtois@dot.ca.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

Maurice A. Eaton 
 
MAURICE EATON 
Branch Chief 
Local Development Review  
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